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Roland W. Dionne

o NORMAND DIONNE POST 2299 POST QUARTERS

Harry Lizotte ; & ELLARD BUILDING
S Voo Commds. VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS b aagenia
oo ol P O. BOX 269 — LEWISTON, MAINE LEWISTON, MAINE
Quartermaster TELe. 2-6331

~ Gerard O. Poisson

Adjutant

Honore A. Breton
Chaplain

Dr. Vincent H. Beeaker
Surgeon

Patrick F. Malia,

Advocate : Fridey P. M.,
Raymond R. Duprez, . Apl’il 30 ’ 1948

Repatriation Officer

T0: Your Honor, The Mayor,
Louis P. Gegne,
¢/o The Mayor's Office,
City Buillding,
Lewiston, Maine

My dear Mr. Meyor:

Your letter of April 29th just re-
ceived in the meil, end I am pleased to receive the
appointment to serve es a member of the Special Civie
Committee to study and make recommendations to amend
the present Sunday "Blue" Laws, and to make them more
liberal. ‘ :

: It mey interest you to know that I
was duly installed as the Legislative Officer of the
Normend Dionne Post # 2299, Vetersns of Foreign Wars, on
April 2, 1948. This is 8 new office that has been
created within the Post this past year. I was Adjutant
lest year, having been installed in April 1947.

- I shall be ready to go to Augusta
next Tuesday, Mey 4th as per your letter. I shall need
transportation, es I hesve no car at the present time.

Am very glad to be able to accept
the eappointment es mede by you, Mr. Gagne, and thank
you for the consideration. I shell do my wutmost on this
matter of civie concern, on behalf of the City of Lew=-
iston and 1its citizens.

Very sincerely yours,

Gl I S,

Elwood F. Ross
174% Holland Street
Lewiston, Maine
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